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The Village Straight Shooters Club
Email:  info@vssclub.org
Website:  vssclub.org

Board of Directors Meeting
Date:
December 9, 2013
 Location: Panera Bread, Lake Sumter
Directors Present: Terry Marksberry, President; Gary Easton, Vice President; Floyd Dunstan, Secretary; Jim Kozinski, Treasurer.
Quorum: A quorum was present.
Call to Order: President Marksberry called the meeting to order at 9:30 A.M.
Proof of Notice of Meeting:  Notice of the meeting was given on the VSSC website.
Minutes of the last meeting:  Approved minutes of the November BOD Meeting  and the November  Membership Meeting are posted on the VSSC Web site.
Reports of Officers
President:  T. Marksberry stated that he would publish on the VSSC website the activities scheduled for the monthly events.  
Vice President: G. Easton stated that the Kel-Tec could not accommodate the tour scheduled for December 10 but could do the one on Wednesday, December 11, and also one on Thursday, December 12.  
Secretary:  No Report.  
Treasurer :  J. Kozinski advised that 89 members paid their 2014 dues at the November Membership Meeting.  He provided a summary of the November financial report of the VSSC, which was approved by unanimous consent.



Beginning balance:
$
2762.94


Income:

$   
2059.00


Expenses:

$
  434.02


Ending Balance:
$
4387.92

Financial Report (Attachment 1)
Committee Reports
Chief Instructor:  T. Marksberry stated that he will prepare a detailed job description for the Chief Instructor, for the purpose of finding someone whose abilities are suited to the job.
Web Master: T. Marksberry stated that the Winchester/ NRA Qualification Program has been added to the website, including individual accomplishments.
Club Shooting Activities:  Discussion of limiting the number of attendees at the shoots. T. Marksberry advised that a program is in place for on-line sign up and on-line ticketing for the shoots if necessary. Gary Easton advised two trips have been in the works during December, but coordination of attendees has been problematic.
Winchester Program: T. Marksberry advised that rules for the program have been posted on the website, along with individual accomplishments recognized by the club. T. Marksberry further stated that Jim Schiefer took three members shooting on the Winchester Program on Friday, December 6; and that VSSC still needs qualified volunteers to assist with program tasks.
Programs Committee: Program topics for future meetings and seminars were discussed.  The December Member Meeting will include a Power Point presentation by Dave Suban about Winchester Company.  It was agreed that 3 medium and 3 small Midway range bags will be purchased for prizes at future meetings.
Unfinished Business - Postponement: Discussion of raffles and prizes, especially as they relate to giving away guns, was postponed until the next BOD meeting.
New Business:

Membership Chairman:  J. Kozinski advised that he will be meeting Thursday, December 12, with three members who volunteered for the Membership Committee. Discussion ensued of membership enforcement at meetings or shoots, and the use of greeters to screen meeting attendees for current badges. 
Nominating Committee:  All board members advised they are willing to serve again for the coming year.  T. Marksberry advised that VSSC would benefit from a separate Chief Instructor. 
By-Laws:  F. Dunstan is drafting amendments to the by-laws. Discussion took place about including in the by-laws, strong, specific job descriptions for each position, as well as specifying the terms of service. 
Announcements:  The next scheduled Board of Directors Meeting will be January 14, 2014.
Adjournment:   There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:00 A.M.

_______/Signed/_________
Floyd Dunstan, Secretary



Attachment:

Financial Statement, November, 2013
